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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:   

 

April 26th, 2023 
 

Cannon County Elementary School and Cannon County Middle School 

CLOSED on Thursday, May 4th, 2023 & Friday, May 5th, 2023 
 

WOODBURY, TN – Cannon County Elementary School located at 530 West Adams Street, 

Woodbury, TN 37190 and Cannon County Middle School located at 511 Annie Cox Drive, 

Woodbury, TN 37190 will be CLOSED on Thursday, May 4th, 2023 & Friday, May 5th, 2023 

due to installation of rooftop HVAC Units and shutoff of water during the installation. 

 

Director of Cannon County Schools - Mr. William Freddy Curtis stated, "Cannon County 

Elementary School located at 530 West Adams Street, Woodbury, TN 37190 and Cannon 

County Middle School located at 511 Annie Cox Drive, Woodbury, TN 37190 will be 

CLOSED on Thursday, May 4th, 2023 & Friday, May 5th, 2023 due to installation of rooftop 

HVAC Units and shutoff of water during the installation. These units to be replaced are located 

on top of the Gymnasium, Foyer, and Cafeteria. Cranes will be on-site to remove the old units 

and install the new units, which are water-source units, thus the water will have to be cut off 

during the school day. Additionally, some classroom HVAC units that have had problems will 

be replaced during these two days. Third Grade thru 8th Grade will have Google Classroom 

Assignments and PreK thru Second Grade will have paper packets sent home with assignments. 

Grab and go breakfast and lunches will be distributed Wednesday May 3rd, 2023. Meals will be 

distributed at the end of the school day for students to take home for the two virtual days. If you 

have questions/concerns regarding meals, please contact Jennifer Insell 629-201-4809 or Lisa 

Black 629-201-4805. We appreciate parents/guardians of Cannon County Elementary School 

and Cannon County Middle School for their understanding during these needed HVAC 

replacements.”  

 

For media inquiries, please contact Mr. William F. Curtis, Director of Cannon County Schools 

at 629-201-4801 Extension 10101 or at williamf.curtis@ccstn.net for local Cannon County 

Schools information. 
  


